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Think Spring!
I believe there is hope. I saw my first robin in the yard, 

the seeds are showing up in the stores, and potholes are in 
full bloom. These are sure signs that spring is on its way. 

There is no doubt that we have had a rough winter and
we're all a little tired of the snow and frigid weather, but it's 

time to lose the winter blahs and start planning for a busy spring and summer. At the Cabinet 
meeting on February 22nd, I commented on the need for stronger clubs to help some of our smaller
or more mature clubs with service and fund-raising opportunities. I have learned this year that 
some clubs are a very proud lot and aren't likely to ask for help. But we need to help and support 
all clubs, big and small, whenever we can. This includes the Lioness clubs also. Its all about 
service to our communities.

Clubs will be electing new officers for next year. As soon as your elections are complete, 
please submit your PU-101 Club Officer Report to Lions International. In a few short weeks, the 
District Convention will take place and we'll elect new leadership for our District. There is still time 
to submit nominations to IPDG Lynne Jauss.

This years convention promises to be a lot of fun. The theme is a salute to the troops. Many 
awesome events are planned, and maybe a few surprises also. Registration packets have been 
sent to all clubs, so don't delay and get your registrations in early. I just received word from 
Convention Chairman PDG Al Kelpinski that the room rate has been reduced to $65.00 per night 
plus taxes. He will be sending a note to all clubs. Just a reminder, ALL participants must register in 
advance. Also, tickets for the District Raffle were sent out. This raffle is always a great hit and 
funds a major portion of the convention. So please purchase your tickets. Contact PDG Wayne 
Schultz if more tickets are needed or to make a donation to the raffle.

In light of PDG Mitch Smith's resignation, I have appointed PDG Florence Kelpinski to fill his 
vacancy as a Lions of Michigan Foundation Trustee for the remainder of this years term. We will 
elect a Trustee for 1 year and a Trustee for 2 years at the convention.

Donations are slowly coming in for our District projects. As reported at the Cabinet meeting, 
14 clubs have made a donation to the projects. So, if your club hasn't made a donation yet, please 
consider making it soon. Every little bit helps.

District 11-E2 was well represented at the Michigan Lions Forum on February 14-15th.  There
were many great sessions and a lot of opportunity to see friends from across the state. Even IPDG
Lynne had a chance to get into the act...(see picture on page 6). Congrats to the Forum committee
for a job well done.

This morning I received a note from 1st VDG Mike Brown. With regrets, he is not going to 
pursue the office of District Governor. At his request, his notice is included in this newsletter. The 
Cabinet and Honorary Committee will meet shortly to explore the options. A notification will be 
coming out shortly. VDG Mike will finish his year as 1st Vice-District Governor.

As you can see, the format for the newsletter has changed. Lion Mary and I are filling in for 
PDG Lion Mitch, so please be patient with us. We do ask that if you have items for the newsletter 
and/or Lions Pride, please try to get us the information asap. Lion Mitch did a fabulous job with the 
newsletter. Thank you Mitch and Jackie for your service!

Yours in Service,

District Governor Gus & CS Lion Mary



Important Message from 1  st   VDG Mike Brown

It is with regret that I am writing this. I suspect that many of you knew this was coming 
and you warned others of it. I am withdrawing from the pursuit of the District Governorship of
Multiple District 11-E2. I hope that this leaves time for an organized search for a replacement. 
I will not change my mind. I cannot apologize for this. Our District needs help. I have not been 
able to comply with the necessary training that would pave the way for one to take the reins of 
this District. Many would say that they have confidence in my ability regardless of training. I 
do not have that confidence any more. I am not going to place blame on anything. This is the 
right thing to do. The District will need to appoint someone from the Past District Governors'. 
This PDG will have to be strong and well respected to create and foster changes for the 
upcoming year. I wish I could feel different about this, but I cannot.

I thank all of you for your encouragement on my path. I appreciate every friendship 
kindled on this journey.

Michael T. Brown

From The Desk of 2  nd   VDG Barb Durflinger
Fellow Lions,

 Duane and I love the Olympics, summer or winter.  We have spent the past two weeks 12 hours a day in front 
of the television watching skiing, skating, luge, bobsled, curling and more.  I was trying to figure out why I am so 
fascinated by it all, besides the obvious pleasure of seeing beautiful moves in ice skating, and have decided that it is 
because the best of the best are all getting together and competing to see who is a champion.

 While we are not competing in our Lions clubs, we are striving to do our best to serve the people of our 
communities, and those that excel at doing this should be recognized.  There are a number of ways to do this, 
including just a simple thank you to the hard working members of your club.  But now is the time to start thinking 
about how to further recognize these excellent Lions when you have your end of the year awards ceremonies and 
new officer installations.

The foremost award, of course, is a Melvin Jones Fellowship, which is the highest award a club can present to 
a member.  This fellowship is from Lions Clubs International Foundation, and is named after Melvin Jones, the 
founder of Lionism.  The fellowship involves a contribution from your club of $1000, but it can be paid over a five 
year period.  You may also recognize a member with a Contributing Member Pin from Lions Clubs International with 
a contribution of $20, $50 or $100.  For this contribution, your member will receive a lapel pin with the year of the 
contribution on it.

 There are also fellowships available at the state level.  The Lions of Michigan Foundation offers the Noel and 
Lautzenheiser fellowships.  The Noel Fellowship honors John Noel, Michigan’s first President of Lions Clubs 
International.  The fellowship is available with a contribution of $1000 to the Lions of Michigan Foundation.  The 
Lautzenheiser Fellowship honors Ken Lautzenheiser, who was instrumental in organizing the Lions of Michigan 
Foundation.  This fellowship is available for a contribution of $500 to the Lions of Michigan Foundation.  These 
fellowships may be paid over a period of two years.

 



The Michigan Eye Bank has added two fellowships this year, the Charles Weir and William Barr fellowships.  
The Weir Fellowship honors Charles Weir, a long-time member of the Eye Bank’s Board of Directors.  It is available for
a $500 contribution to the Michigan Eye Bank.  The Barr Fellowship honors William, “Doc” Barr, who joined the Eye 
Bank, and then their Board of Directors, where he has held office for many years.  This fellowship is available for a 
$1000 contribution to the Eye Bank.  Both of these must be funded within one year.  

 I am preparing a spreadsheet with the accumulated contributions that clubs have toward the above rewards, 
and it will be sent out to your club President and Secretary soon (or they may have already received them depending
on the publish date of the newsletter!).  If you are close to completing one of the above fellowships, please consider 
sending whatever additional contribution you need to complete the requirement.  These are a great way to 
recognize an outstanding member, and you don’t want to lose the opportunity to award one by losing credit for a 
prior year’s contribution. 

 Have a great rest of the winter, and stay warm!

Global Membership Team Report
 

·  As of December 31, 2013 we have 1,153 members.

·  We added 57 new  members since July 1, 2013

·  We have lost 69 members since July 1, 2013

·  A year ago we had 1,185 members

We prove every month that we can bring in new members, but for some reason we lose more 
members then we bring in. So what is the problem?

Why is it that a Lioness Club with 4 members can have more activities then a Lions clubs with 18 
members? (This is true) 

Complacency, lack of enthusiasm , etc.  

A reminder to the Zone Chairpersons that they are a part of the GMT. When visiting Clubs 
encourage them to continue their fine work and improve their club by using the resources at the LCI
or to take the surveys to look at how they are doing. (They are doing something wrong if they are losing 

members)  We have to bring back their enthusiasm for Lionism and helping others.

·        WE need more new Membership Orientation by the Clubs. ( I’m starting to put something 
together)

·        I and Dave Zeller are also putting together a power point program on orientation for a 
presentation at Zone/Cabinet meetings so the new members can understand fully what we are 
about.

 PDG Lion Lewis Moeller

Alone we can do so little, together we can do so much - Helen Keller



MEMBERSHIP SCOREBOARD
(AS OF FEBRUARY 27, 2014)

This Month This Year

Opening Balance 1,148 1,165
Added Members         1       70
Dropped Members         3       89
Closing Balance 1,146 1,146
Net Gain / Loss        -2      -19

              THANK YOU 
I WOULD LIKE TO EXTEND MY

SINCERE THANKS TO ALL OF THOSE 
IN THE DISTRICT THAT HAVE TAKEN
THE TIME TO SEND A CARD, CALL
OR SAY A PRAYER OR TWO FOR ME
DURING THE PAST COUPLE OF
MONTHS.  IT'S REASSURING TO
KNOW THAT SO MANY OF YOU CARE.  
SINCERELY, LION MARY MALMBERG

Welcome New Member 

Tammie S. Lewis

sponsored by

Lion Randall Boboltz

Alpena Lions Club

Club Anniversaries
Bellaire Lions Club  57 years

March 12, 1947
Grayling Lions Club  38 years   

March 15, 1976
Houghton Lake Lions Club  54 years

March 14, 1960
Indian River Lions Club  61 years

March 31, 1953
Tawas Area Lions Club 55 years

March 19, 1959

KEEP IN YOUR THOUGHTS AND PRAYERS
Please keep the following Lions in your thoughts and prayers, 

Lions Mitch and Jackie Smith.  District Governor Betsy Farrell of 
District 11-B-2.  For those of you who know Gov. Betsy, she has been
transferred to the Heartland Rehab Center in Three Rivers.  For 
those wishing to send cards, the address is 517 Erie Street, Three 
Rivers, Mi. 49093.

I'm sure there are other Lions who are ill or have lost family 
members or friends  in the past month.  Please keep them in your 
prayers as well.  It means a lot to know people care.



***Club Activities***
ALPENA LIONS: The club is helping those in need of glasses.  700 pairs of glasses were
sent with a group of doctors and technicians to Peru.
CENTRAL LAKE LIONS: Donated funds to the Antrim Baby Pantry, Moms and Tots, 
Luv Paks, The Giving Tree, Bellaire Food Pantry, and Central Lake Congregational 
Church Food Pantry to assist families in need.  Made a donation to the Story Lady to 
purchase story books for elementary students which are then donated to the school or 
public library. Donations were also made to the Michigan Eye Bank, Central Lake 
VFW, and Good Samaritan Food Bank.
GLENNIE LIONS: Purchased glasses for a young girl.
GAYLORD LIONS: Approved funding for a hearing aid and 3 sight cases. Club 
volunteered to host a Friday Night Community Meal. Lion pastor Ernest Wolfe did a 
presentation to the club about his efforts in organizing a triathlon for Gaylord children, 
grades 1 through 8.
HALE LIONS: Made a donation to Leader Dogs for the Blind in memory of James 
Carmichael.  Awarded scholarships to Danielle Benedict and Lauren Brown.
HILLMAN LIONS:  Their annual Vadalia Onion Sale fundraiser is underway. If you 
would like to order a 10, 20 or 50 pound bag, please contact Lion Mike at Fochtman 
Carquest in Hillman at 989—742-4597.
MIO LIONS: Donated funds to the All State Band and Lutheran Services for Operation 
Gratitude. Collected funds from Lions Mints and ink cartridge recycling. Held their 
Winter Kids Free Fishing Day where they served hot dogs and hot chocolate.
OSCODA LIONS: Held their 7th annual Bowling Bonanza. Made a donation to the 
Library Summer Reading Program. Made a donation to support the Family Fun Fair. 

IPDG Lynne's Magical Moment
at the Lions of Michigan Forum!









District 11-E2
Quilt Raffle
To benefit the

Leader Dogs for the Blind
Kennel Project

 Tickets Tickets
$5.00 ea.   $5.00 ea.

Finished size is 84” x 60”

Drawing will be held on
Saturday, May 3, 2014 at 9 PM

Following the Banquet at the
District 11-E2 District Convention – Ramada Grayling

For more information, please contact Lion Mary Malmberg
Cell: 586-770-8545 or email: memalmberg1@aol.com

Raffle License # X85489
Co-sponsored by the Rogers City Lions Club














